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January 24, 2023

The Honorable Lindsey O. Graham, Ranking Member
Committee on the Judiciary

United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510

RE: Nomination of Honorable Matthew P. Brookman

To Whom it May Concern,

We are writing this letter in support of the Honorable Matthew P. Brookman who is
nominated for the position of United States District Judge for the Southern District of
Indiana. We have all been CJA panel attorneys for several years and have practiced with
Mr. Brookman. We have tried cases against him when he was an assistant United States
Attorney and have appeared before him in his current position as Magistrate Judge.

We can say without hesitation that Mr. Brookman would make an excellent United
States District Court Judge. When he was an Assistant United States Attorney, he was
always honest and fair. As Magistrate Judge, he is impartial and considers all arguments
from both sides prior to making any decision.

Again, we wholeheartedly support Mr. Brookman’s nomination as Unites States
District Judge for the Southern District of Indiana.

Sincerely,
FOS ym\ L, HAMBIDGE & LYNCH
A. ogter, Pdrtner

Conor O’Daniel, Partner

Ol

Shaunda Lynch, Partner
MAF/mr
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January 24, 2023

The Honorable Richard J. Durbin, Chairman
Committee on the Judiciary

United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510

RE: Nomination of Honorable Matthew P. Brookman

To Whom it May Concern,

We are writing this letter in support of the Honorable Matthew P. Brookman who is
nominated for the position of United States District Judge for the Southern District of
Indiana. We have all been CJA panel attorneys for several years and have practiced with
Mr. Brookman. We have tried cases against him when he was an assistant United States
Attorney and have appeared before him in his current position as Magistrate Judge.

We can say without hesitation that Mr. Brookman would make an excellent United
States District Court Judge. When he was an Assistant United States Attorney, he was
always honest and fair. As Magistrate Judge, he is impartial and considers all arguments
from both sides prior to making any decision.

Again, we wholeheartedly support Mr. Brookman’s nomination as Unites States
District Judge for the Southern District of Indiana.
Sincerely,

FOSTER;yO’DANIEL, HAMBIDGE & LYNCH

Mar, /A Foster, Partner

Conor O’Daniel, Partner
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